The original documents are located in Box C26, folder "Presidential Handwriting, 8/19/1975" of the Presidential Handwriting File at the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

Copyright Notice

The copyright law of the United States (Title 17, United States Code) governs the making of photocopies or other reproductions of copyrighted material. Gerald Ford donated to the United States of America his copyrights in all of his unpublished writings in National Archives collections. Works prepared by U.S. Government employees as part of their official duties are in the public domain. The copyrights to materials written by other individuals or organizations are presumed to remain with them. If you think any of the information displayed in the PDF is subject to a valid copyright claim, please contact the Gerald R. Ford Presidential Library.

THE WHITE HOUSE

August 19, 1975

ADMINIST RATIVELY CONFIDENTIAL

MEMORANDUM FOR:

ROD HILLS

FROM:

JIM CONNOR 6

SUBJECT:

Honorary Chairmanship March of Dimes Dinner

The President has reviewed your memorandum of August 14 and accepted the invitation to serve as Honorary Chairman of a March of Dimes dinner honoring I. W. Abel.

The letter to Mr. Kender, Chairman of the Dinner was sent to stripping.

cc: Don Rumsfeld

THE PRESIDENT HAS SEEN.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

August 14, 1975

MEMORANDUM FOR THE PRESIDENT

FROM:

ROD HILLS (R.)

SUBJECT:

Honorary Chairmanship

Secretary Dunlop has requested that you accept this invitation to serve as Honorary Chairman of a March of Dimes dinner honoring I. W. Abel, at which he will receive the Services to Humanity Award of the National Foundation March of Dimes. I recommend your approval and that you sign the attached letter to Mr. Kender, Chairman of the Dinner. Bill Baroody concurs.

THE WHITE HOUSE

WASHINGTON

Vail, Colorado

August 16, 1975

Dear Mr. Kender:

It was a pleasure to learn of the March of Dimes dinner honoring I. W. Abel, President of the United Steelworkers of America, which will be held in Cleveland on September 6, and I am happy to accept your invitation to serve as Honorary Chairman of this event.

I regret, however, that I will be unable to personally attend the dinner. Nevertheless, I hope my participation as Honorary Chairman will convey my high regard for your guest of honor as well as my great admiration for the fine work of the March of Dimes.

You have my sincere best wishes for a successful program at this special award dinner.

Sincerely,
Merald R. Frb

Mr. Joseph J. Kender

Chairman

March of Dimes Fund Raising Committee

District No. 28

United Steelworkers of America

666 Euclid Avenue

Cleveland, Ohio 44114